ALL UNIONS AND ASSOCIATIONS OF BSNL (AUAB)

No: UA/2018/52 11.12.2018

To

All the
AUAB.

Circular

General Secretaries,

Comrade,

A meeting of the AUAB was held at 11:00 hrs. today the 11.12.2018, at NFTE’s office, New Delhi. Com. Chandeshwar
Singh, Chairman, AUAB, presided over the meeting. Com.P.Abhimanyu, Convenor, welcomed every one and presented
the agenda items.

The attendance of the meeting is as follows:-

BSNLEU: Com. P. Abhimanyu, GS and Com. Swapan Chakraborty, Dy.GS.
NFTE: Com. Chandeswar Singh,GS and Com. K.S. Sheshadri, Dy.GS.
SNEA: Com. Sebastin, GS and Com. A.A. Khan, President.

AIBSNLEA: Com. Sivakumar, President.

AIGETOA: Com. Ravi Shil Verma, GS and Com. Pathak, AGS.

BSNL MS: Com. Suresh Kumar, GS.

BSNL ATM: Com. Revti Prasad, AGS.

BSNL OA: Com. H.P. Singh, Dy.GS.

The meeting discussed about the follow up action to be taken, for the implementation of the settlement reached
between the AUAB and the Hon’ble Minister of State for Communications (IC). The meeting also took stock of the
situation prevailing after the deferment of the indefinite strike. After detailed discussion the following decisions are
taken unanimously:-

1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

All the
unions

The AUAB representatives should immediately have discussion with the Additional Secretary (Telecom),
Member (Services), Member (Technology) and the Joint Secretary (Admn.) to discuss about the status of the
issues of allotment of 4G spectrum to BSNL, implementation of government rule on payment of pension
contribution by BSNL and pension revision to BSNL retirees.

AUAB has already written to the Secretary (Telecom), demanding that the (institutional mechanism) to be put in
place by the DoT, as per the direction of the Hon’ble Minister of State for Communications (IC), should be
headed by the Additional Secretary (Telecom). Today’s meeting decided that this issue should be discussed with
the DoT, so that the demand of the AUAB is implemented.

The meeting called upon the AUAB at the circle and the SSA levels to hold joint General Body meetings of all the
constituents of the AUAB, with a view to explain the facts connected with the deferment of the indefinite strike.
It is also decided these meetings should be conducted at all SSA level, during the period between 26th to 29th
December, 2018.

In today’s meeting, the AUAB decided that a statement should be issued by the AUAB, containing the details of
the settlement reached with the Hon’ble Minister of State for Communications (IC), and the circumstances in
which the indefinite strike from 03.12.2018 has been deferred. The contents of this letter should be explained in
the joint general body meetings.

Today’s meeting also decided to write to the CMD BSNL, demanding to issue a record of discussion, containing
the assurance given by the BSNL Management, in the meeting held on 02-12-2018, in respect of the 30%
superannuation benefits of the Directly Recruited employees.

General Secretaries of the constituents of the AUAB are requested to issue directions to their circle and district
for the implementation of the decisions taken in today’s AUAB meeting.

Thanking you,

; Yours fraternally .

Com. Chandeshwar Singh Com. P. Abhimanyu
Chairman, AUAB. Convenor, AUAB.



